I am writing to express my dismay about some of the Screen Australia Draft Guidelines.

I understand the logic of funding the development of fewer projects at a higher level. But what I don't understand is the idea that 'highly experienced' producers are the only people capable of developing such projects. Richard Lowenstein has eloquently pointed out the dangers of this policy. If it had been in place when he started out he would not have had a career and neither would many other successful practitioners. 

Another obvious example is the team of Melanie Coombs and Adam Elliott, who would not have been eligible for development funding for their feature even after they'd won an Oscar. At the Melbourne meeting about these guidelines, it was stated there would be flexibility about the eligibility provisions. But we need to see the detail and reality of that flexibility.

This also relates to the eligibility provisions for documentary development. To qualify, a producer must have produced three broadcast documentaries. This totally ignores the compelling documentary work produced outside of the broadcaster model, such as Steve Thomas' 'Hope'. It ignores other methods of distribution via cinema, DVD and web-based distribution. It's a narrow and unimaginative provision.

This policy is conservative and backward looking. It assumes that the only people who are capable of doing something are those who have already done it. It doesn't look to what people are capable of. 

It will result in many 'shotgun marriages' in which producers who are seen to be less experienced are forced to hook up with those who are more experienced. Many of these of theses marriages will end in tears and careers will be damaged. 

There are many unanswered questions in these guidelines. What imperatives will there be placed on 'highly experienced producers' to take on this work? It's stated the State agencies will take on industry development and shorts production. But what guarantee is there that this will happen? And what form will it take? How much money will Screen Australia put in the State agencies to support this? What is the research that these changes are based on? How is the success or failure of these guidelines going to be evaluated? 

Many of the other programs, such as the Workshop program may prove to be highly valuable. But there is little meat on the bones here and it's a worry that the Board of Screen Australia is being asked to pass these guidelines within such a tight timeframe.

Liz Burke

